Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W)
Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee Meeting
Monday, February 28, 2011
The Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee of the Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W) met on February 28, 2011 with Mr. Wilkinson, chairman, Mr. Morgan and Mr. Viera in attendance. Dr. Westerink, Mr. Merrit, Mr. Miserendino, Ms. Grille, Mr. Caluda and Mr. Roark were also present. 
Mr. Wilkinson called the meeting to order in the meeting room at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana, at approximately 3:00 PM.
The Committee unanimously approved the agenda as amended.
Public comments were made by Mr. Merrit, regarding unresolved construction issues and concerns.
The Committee reviewed and unanimously approved the minutes from the previous meeting, dated January 24, 2011.
Mr. Miserendino updated the Committee regarding several WBV red zone projects and stated that the gate testing is underway.  Resolution of any deficiencies or failures resulting from the gate testing cannot be determined until all testing is complete.  The Committee also discussed the lack of a resolution process with the Corps regarding construction issues and questions on WBV-4d.2.   Mr. Miserendino will contact Steve Mathies to consult with DOTD regarding a concrete opinion/inspection to address the committee’s concerns.
Mr. Viera reported on the Keel Coolers for the GIWW.  The Corps has not yet determined details of testing through the contractor.  The first pump will be ready to run (for testing) in April. 
The Geotechnical report for the V-levee was given to Mr. Morgan for Dr. Capozzoli’s review and a copy was given to Mr. Merrit. 
After a discussion on the matter, the Committee agreed to recommend approval by the Board regarding LIMS resolution presented.

There was a brief discussion regarding the Amendment to Servitude Agreement with Entergy.  The Committee agreed to recommend approval by the Board.   

The Committee discussed the resolution for access to WBV-14e.2 (V-Levee east of Vertex project).  The resolution is recommended for approval by the Board.
Other matters were discussed.  Photos of the gate hinges were reviewed. Also, the Committee expressed concerns about the lack of a resolution process with the Corps regarding construction questions and issues on the co-located levee.  A preliminary list of questions was developed to present to the USACE and the SLFPA-W’s full board.  The Committee also requested that Mr. Miserendino contact Steve Mathies to consult with DOTD regarding the request of a physical structure report on the concrete walls (of 14d.2).  Mr. Miserendino will report back to the Committee.
The next Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee meeting will be held at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana 70072 on Monday, March 28, 2011 at 3:00 PM.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 4:25 PM.
